265th July 1924,

Dr. Robert A. Lambert,

The Roeckefeller Foundation,
40 West 49th Street,

New York City.

Dear Dr. Lambert,

Your welcome letter of the 1l9th was very re-
- assuring and I hope you will understand how deeply we
apmr eciate the generous attitude of the Foundetion,and
your very sympathetic treatment of the whole misunder
standing.

I delayed amswering your letter to make sure
that Mr., Beatty sent off the proper notification to Mr.
lex Mason. Cn Saturdey when your letter came he was
in St. John but his letter went off yesterday soc I hope
that all the formmal steps have been t aken.

As shortly following August lst as possible
we will send you a statement of expenses incurred by
the Department of Neurclogy &nd Neurosurgery between'
Julyilst 1933.6nd August lst 1934.

The dispatech with which you have secured &
ruling for us and allayed our fears in regard to the
scientific work for the coming year, makes 1t posciible
for us to go ahead with that work, and all o8 us in
the Department feel a debt of gratitude to the Foundaw
tion for the spirit in which this was done.

I bad a card from Dr. Martin saying he was
very sorry to have missed Dr. Gregg in Paris. I hope
Gregg is getting a much earned holiday.

Gratefully yours,
WGP/HL.



